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Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health

From: Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health
Sent: Thursday, October 01, 2009 4:00 PM
To: 'Greg Johnson'
Subject: RE: 2855 Mandela Parkway

Hello Greg, 
 
Based on your e-mail, your request to use helium as a tracer gas instead of isopropyl alcohol is acceptable.  Please 
ensure that all other sampling protocols are in accordance with applicable DTSC and Regional Board guidelines. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Paresh C. Khatri 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
Local Oversight Program 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502-6577 
  
Phone: (510) 777-2478 
Fax: (510) 337-9335 
  
E-mail: Paresh.Khatri@acgov.org 
  
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/lop.htm 
 
Confidentiality Notice: This e‐mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of intended recipient(s) and 
may contain confidential and protected information.  Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or distribution is 
prohibited.  If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e‐mail and destroy all copies of the 
original message. 
 
From: Greg Johnson [mailto:gejohnson@treadwellrollo.com]  
Sent: Friday, September 18, 2009 8:57 AM 
To: Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health 
Cc: Patrick B. Hubbard; Louis Arighi 
Subject: 2855 Mandela Parkway 
 
Hi Paresh, 
 
I wanted to send you an email to bring you up to date on the current status of the 2855 Mandela Parkway project. 
 
Initial soil vapor sampling was completed in April of 2009.  The tracer gas was Isopropyl alcohol (Isopropyl), and was 
found at elevated levels in the results.  Discussing this issue with the laboratory, it appears that Isopropyl is commonly 
found in samples and that helium is a likely to be a more practical tracer gas.  As you probably know, a workshop on the 
2009 Active Soil Gas Advisory was held in June of this year.  An interesting note from the workshop included a 
presentation on new sampling considerations for Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) vapor intrusion 
process, where it was presented that small helium leaks (< 5%) are acceptable because at this level helium in the sample 
doesn’t result in analytical dilution to raise the reporting limit.   
 
As a result, we re-tested the location where we had the highest Isopropyl concentration in the sample, using helium as our 
tracer gas.  The helium was present in the sample at a concentration of 0.27%, an order of magnitude lower than the 
preliminary 5% criteria.   
 
Because helium is likely a more practical tracer gas, we plan to use helium rather than isopropyl. 
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Respectfully  
 
 

Greg Johnson, REA I 
Senior Project Scientist 
Treadwell & Rollo, Inc. | A Bay Area Green Business 
Environmental & Geotechnical Consultants 
501 14th Street, 3rd Floor 
Oakland, CA 94612 
office (510) 874-4500 
fax (510) 874-4507 
mobile (510) 928-0014 
 
This information is intended solely for use by the individual or entity named as the recipient hereof and may be attorney-
client privileged or contain confidential/inside information.  If you are not the intended recipient, be aware that any 
disclosure, copying, distribution, or use of the contents of this transmission is prohibited.  If you have received this 
communication in error, please notify us immediately by return e-mail or by e-mail to info@treadwellrollo.com, and 
destroy this communication and all copies thereof, including attachments. 

 


